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March 29, 2019 Issued electronically via e-mail

George Pollock, President

Aleut Enterprise, LLC

4000 Old Seward Highway, Suite 301
Anchorage, Alaska 99503

Re:  Cold Bay Frosty Fuel Tank Return Pipeline Spill
ADEC Hazard ID# 1548
Soils Disposal Complete

Dear Mr. Pollock:

On March 28, 2019, the Kenai Area Office of the Alaska Department of Environmental
Conservation (ADEC), received Integrity Environmental’s March 28, 2019, Frosty Fuels Soil
Stockpile Closure letter-report documenting the final disposal of previously contaminated soils
excavated from the Cold Bay Frosty Fuel Return Pipeline Spill “site”. Thank you for authorizing
the oversight duties and the preparation of this report, for ADEC regulatory review and
processing.

Some of the soils had been stored on Lot 4, Block 3 of Plat 79-6 (Lot 4) since 1992. On July 6,
2018, ADEC issued a determination that these soils had been demonstrated to meet ADEC’s
most restrictive 18 AAC 75 method 2 soil cleanup levels, and that no further remedial work was
required on these soils.

On October 30, 2018, ADEC issued concurrence of Integrity Environmental’s proposal to
dispose of the soils on Lot 4, which could improve the access drive to, and the parking lot on,
Lot 4. Our October 30" concurrence required that ADEC receive a post-soil disposal report,
prepared by a qualified environmental professional, which identified the final location of soil
disposal. Integrity Environmental’s March 28™ letter report satisfies that reporting requirement.
Again, thank you for completing these work tasks.

We consider the disposal of these soils to be complete. No further response action is required in
association with these soils, and no further assessment or cleanup work is required on Lot 4 due
to the disposal of these soils on Lot 4.



Mr. George Pollock March 29, 2019
Cold Bay Frosty Fuel Return Pipeline Spill

If there are any questions regarding this letter, or any other aspect of this project, feel free to
contact me at (907) 262-3422, or via e-mail at paul.horwath @alaska.gov

Sincerely,

Paul Horwath
Project Manager

Electronic Copies:
Ken Smith, Aleut Enterprise, LLC
Polly Hampton, Perkins Coie
Shannon Oelkers, Integrity Environmental, LLC
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